

Municipality of Anchorage

Anchorage Water & Wastewater Utility

Engineering Division

http://www.awvu.biz 3000 Arctic Boulevard• Anchorage, Alaska 99503-3898 • Fax (907) 562-0824



July 13, 2009

Robert Hayes, President Sand Lake Community Council @ Community Councils Center 1057 W. Fireweed, Suite 100 Anchorage, AK 99503

SUBJECT:

Sand Lake Water and Sewer Extension Project (0000004602/4603)

Check Valve Location at Jade Street near Topaz

Jade Street Park

Dear Mr. Hayes:

AWWU has been working with the Sand Lake Community Council throughout the 2008 design of the subject project which is now currently under construction. At your May 11, 2009 meeting, I presented to the Council about who the contractor was and what type of activities would be occurring. In addition, I specifically spoke about the water check valve to be located next to the Jade Street Park along Jade, between Topaz and Dimond Boulevard. Items discussed were:

- Why this location was chosen.
- What the function of the check valve is and the protection it will provide for this area.
- The landscaping plan of ten (10) trees of mixed variety along with topsoil and seeding.
- The alternative locations that were considered for the check valve.

Questions were raised from the members attending the meeting, specifically about:

- Will there be moose fence set up to protect the newly planted trees (Yes).
- Time of warrantee on the trees (one year after acceptance).

You had asked if there was any objection to the location selected, of which there were none. At the conclusion of this discussion, a vote was taken in support of the identified location for the check valve, which passed unanimously.

Community, Security, Prosperity

Mr. Robert Hayes July 13, 2009 Page 2

Because meetings are now video taped, recorded minutes are no longer kept. The Municipality of Anchorage Parks and Recreation Department has requested information specific to the check valve concerning the position of the Community Council. This letter is meant to serve as that purpose.

Respectfully,

David J. Prusak, PE Project Manager

ACKNOWLEDGMENT

I hereby acknowledge that this presentation was made at the May 11, 2009 Sand Lake Community Council and a unanimous vote in support of the Jade Street Park location for the check valve was taken.

Sand Lake Community Council

President

By (Please Print)

(Signature)